## TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: Stephanie Rawlings-Blake, President, City Council

Members of City Council

FROM: Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE: December 8<sup>th</sup>, 2008

RE: City Council Bill 08-0233



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 08-0233, introduced by Council members Belinda Conaway, Bill Henry, and Warren Branch for the purpose of extending certain licensure requirements to include those who provide tow services with permission of the owner or operator of a vehicle; increasing the penalties for violation of the laws, rule, or regulations governing tow services; requiring that certain photographs be taken and retained before towing a vehicle for violating parking restrictions of a private parking facility; increasing the penalties for violation of the laws governing the towing of vehicles from private parking facilities; correcting, clarifying, and conforming related language; and generally relating to the licensing and regulation of tow services.

The Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. reviewed the proposed legislation and has no objections to the proposed legislation. The Baltimore City Parking Authority, Inc. will defer to the Law Department on this legislation.



Notification for